
JEFFERSON TOWNSHIP  
Regular Meeting 
Carsonville Fire Company Building 
May 5, 2022 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
The May 5, 2022 Regular meeting of the Jefferson Township Board of Supervisors was called 
to order at 7:34 PM by Chairman Alan Loesch. Members present: Chairman Alan Loesch,  
Supervisor Keith Crum, Sec/Treas Robyn Loesch. Guests: Brenda Osman, Mike Gustin. 
 
APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MINUTES 
Alan Loesch made a motion to approve the minutes of the April 7, 2022 Regular Meeting. Keith 
Crum seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried 2-0. 
 
TREASURERS REPORT 
A summary of the current month’s bills was reviewed.  A motion to pay the listed General Fund  
bills and wages; and to pay between meetings all the regular and expected bills, was made by 
Alan Loesch. Keith Crum seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried 2-0.   
 

General Fund Bills – $6,014.25   State Fund – 0 
 
PERSON TO BE HEARD – NONE 
 
 
CORRESPONDENCE    

• DCCD sent information about their West Nile Virus program 

• Our EMC insurance policy program paid a dividend 

• There has been another complaint about the Padula property. DEP will be contacted 
about the issue. 
 

 
ADMINISTRATIVE/TAX ASSESSMENT  -  NONE issued. Quigly applied. 

 
ENGINEERING  REPORT - NONE 
 
FIRE COMPANY REPORT -  NONE 
 
EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT REPORT -  NONE. 
 
COG REPORT – NONE   
 
ROAD REPORT  - Keith Crum reported: 

• There was one snowstorm 

• He has filled potholes on Hemlock Rd. 

• Cleared culverts with the blower 

• Had to put the plow back on the Ford 550 

• Cleaned off the bridge decks. 

• Filled pottholes on Carsonville Rd and the Back Rd, from Wayne Township to 
Carsonville Rd. 
 



• Installed another lane sign 

• The truck at Jackson Township is not currently available for sale because their new 
truck delivery date has been pushed back.  Keith will talk to Justin Hoover to set an 
approximate price that Jackson would want for that truck. 

• Rush Township was asked to once again sponsor us for a Gaming Grant application. 
They will discuss and vote on it tonight. 

• We havent heard back from the Fire Company about what method they want to use to 
seal the parking lot; dual E&C with fog seal or the more expensive 9mm overlay. 

• Keith has talked to Mark Weber about the pipe installation near the Carsonville Rd. 
bridge. 
 
 

OLD BUSINESS   

• Alan Loesch has sent out address letters for three more lanes. He had talked to Rush 
Township about the address for the house on their side of the mountain.  

• The SEO will be sending a report about the property on the mountain. 
 
 NEW BUSINESS     

• Alan Loesch made a motion to sign the County Waze agreement that will let us notify 
Waze of planned road closures.Seconded by Keith Crum and all in favor. Motion passed 
2-0. 

• Alan Loesch made a motion to have the Roadmaster sign the PennDot Winter 
Maintenance agreement. We have not yet received our agreement. Seconded by Keith 
Crum and all in favor. Motion passed 2-0. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT  Mike Gustin asked about building setback rules. 

 

ADJOURNMENT – Alan Loesch motioned to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Keith Crum. 
All were in favor and the meeting adjourned at  8:08 P.M. 
 
Robyn Loesch 
Sec/Treas. 


